Brighton residents fear antisocial behaviour rise from planned large-scale HMO conversion
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Plans to convert the former DMH Stallard offices at 47-48 Old Steine, Brighton, into a sizeable House in Multiple Occupation (HMO) have sparked considerable concern among local residents. The development aims to create 17 rooms, three kitchens, and a communal lounge area, accommodating up to 25 households until December 2027. However, residents living near the proposed site have expressed fears that such an influx of occupants could lead to a rise in antisocial behaviour and threaten the delicate fabric of the community.
Residents from Pool Passage, the narrow alley adjacent to the proposed HMO, have voiced their alarm over the potential consequences of the development. They outline a history of significant issues in the area, including vandalism, drug use, and sexual activity. In 2023, following persistent advocacy, the community successfully secured the installation of a gate that has since curtailed many of these problems, as highlighted by residents Hughie and Chris O’Neill. “The gate helped stop the majority of the antisocial behaviour, and we could once again live in relative peace and cohesion,” they remarked, expressing their dismay at the prospect of the HMO reopening the floodgates to previous troubles.
The residents are particularly worried about how the proposed layout is designed. The kitchens will be located in close proximity to the existing homes, which could lead to disturbances and increased foot traffic in Pool Passage. Hughie raised the point that “having a substantially higher number of people in the area will only add to the antisocial behaviour” and negatively impact community cohesion, suggesting that large HMOs tend to attract transient populations rather than nurturing stable, long-term residents.
Broader concerns about HMOs have emerged across Brighton, with many locals worried about the "creeping" impact of these conversions. In Portslade, residents opposed the conversion of family homes into HMO units, citing similar issues related to noise, parking, and overall community deterioration. These apprehensions resonate with existing fears about the balance in neighbourhoods becoming increasingly skewed towards transient, rental populations rather than families and stable residents.
As Brighton grapples with its growing housing demands, the local council has been considering new property licensing schemes aimed at regulating the expansion of HMOs. These proposed laws, including measures for additional licensing of smaller HMOs, could potentially enhance management standards and address the challenges rampant in the private rented sector, including poor living conditions.
The Pool Passage Residents Association is actively voicing its concerns with the Brighton and Hove City Council, aiming to influence the decision before comments close. The association has urged others to contribute their thoughts through the planning portal, thereby hoping to amplify their call for careful consideration regarding the HMO development. As the tension mounts between the necessity for accommodation and the preservation of community integrity, local sentiments underscore the complexity of urban living in Brighton amid evolving planning strategies.
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